
November 9, 2020 
 
The Honorable John P. Pallasch 
Assistant Secretary for Employment and Training 
Employment and Training Administration 
U.S. Department of Labor 
200 Constitution Ave NW 
Washington, DC 20210 
 
Dear Assistant Secretary Pallasch: 
 
As organizations that together represent over 590,000 frontline physicians, the American Academy of 
Family Physicians, the American Academy of Pediatrics, the American College of Obstetricians and 
Gynecologists, the American College of Physicians, the American Osteopathic Association, and the 
American Psychiatric Association write to express significant concerns with the interim final rule 
Strengthening Wage Protections for the Temporary and Permanent Employment of Certain Aliens in the 
United States. The rule, which immediately took effect without the opportunity for public input, 
significantly increases the minimum required salary that hospitals and practices must pay physicians 
with H-1B visas. These steep increases will make it challenging for health systems and physician 
practices to hire physicians with H-1B visas, and in turn disrupt the pipeline of physicians in training and 
jeopardize our health care workforce amid a global pandemic and national public health emergency. 
Accordingly, we strongly oppose this change for physicians with H-1B visas. 
 
More than 10,000 physicians are employed each year through the H-1B program to provide essential 
patient care across the nation.1 Health systems rely on H-1B physicians to fully staff hospitals and 
outpatient clinics, including in rural and other underserved communities. International medical 
graduates are more likely to practice in underserved areas and become primary care physicians, making 
them critical to addressing worsening physician shortages.2,3 These existing physician shortages also 
emphasize that this rule should not apply to H-1B physicians, as the H-1B program is not negatively 
impacting employment opportunities for physicians born in the U.S. On the contrary, our communities 
depend on H-1B physicians to maintain access to primary, specialty, and mental health care services.  
 
The COVID-19 pandemic has revealed just how vulnerable and overburdened our health care system is, 
as well as the importance of having a robust health care workforce. We are very concerned that the 
changes made in this interim final rule will have wide reaching negative impact on patient care. By 
increasing the prevailing wage rates for H-1B physicians and physicians in training well beyond the 
current market rate, this rule will force hospitals and clinics to terminate employment relationships with 
H-1B physicians who are providing care on the frontlines of the pandemic and hinder their ability to hire 
the brightest international physicians in the future.  
 
This rule will also harm the financial wellbeing of physician practices at a time when practices are facing 
financial strain and uncertainty from the COVID-19 pandemic. The Department of Labor identifies 
“Offices of Physicians” as one of the types of small businesses that will be most negatively impacted by 



this rule.4 Small and independent physician practices are essential to maintaining access to care for 
patients in their own communities. 
 
Our organizations are alarmed that the Department of Labor (DOL) implemented this rule without first 
considering public comments, given the significant impact that this proposed rule will have on our 
health care system.  
 
In order to ensure Americans’ continued access to health care and our nation’s ability to respond to the 
COVID-19 pandemic, we urge DOL to take swift action to exclude H-1B physicians and their employers 
from the changes made in this interim final rule. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this important issue. Should you have any questions, please contact 
David Tully, Director of Government Relations at the American Academy of Family Physicians, at 
dtully@aafp.org or 202-655-4908. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
American Academy of Family Physicians 
American Academy of Pediatrics 
American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists 
American College of Physicians 
American Osteopathic Association 
American Psychiatric Association 
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